**From:** Sheri Laidlaw <s.laidlaw@towheels.com> **Sent:** Thursday, October 7, 2021 12:16 PM

To: csc <csc@london.ca>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] London Ward 13 – Councillor Vacancy

To whom it may concern:

As a business and property owner in Ward 13, it is important that the Corporate Services Committee acts to ensure Ward 13 has representation at Council until the next election.

I support John Fyfe-Millar to fill that vacancy give that:

- He was the next choice in the 2018 Election given the support he received in the ranked ballot election.
- He is a passionate supporter of Ward 13, downtown and its great neighbourhoods.
- He has working knowledge of the Ward and the challenges it faces.
- He has worked within the structure at City Hall and is able to quickly step in and start working for the needs of the Ward.
- An expensive by-election or nomination of an outside party does not serve the will of the electorate given the ranked ballot result from 2018

I move to nominate John Fyfe-Millar to fill the vacant seat as soon as possible. Ward 13 deserves strong representation until the next election.

I consent to this letter being part of the public agenda.

Sincerely

Sheri Laidlaw

To Wheels Bicycles